
From Angela Stewart (upon her retirement) 

I would like to say a great big thank you to all the people who sent me good wishes on 
my retirement from the Department of Adult Education.  I spent a lot of my life there 
working as an Administrative Assistant, working through many changes.  As you can 
imagine I met many, many wonderful people, faculty and students and co-workers.  I 
worked with many different faculty members, all with their own way of doing things; 
most were awesome to work with and I learned from them all.  As for students, and 
graduates, I often joked that I could drive across Canada and have a “free place to stay” 
in any city because I knew so many people. Because of the pandemic scare, our 
celebration was changed a bit so Leona, Maureen, Carole Denise & I had kind of a 
“Tailgate” party in Leona’s driveway, keeping 2 metres apart obviously, but it was fun to 
reminisce.  I received a StFX binder with all of your email wishes in it and some lovely 
and very useful gifts. I have been mostly isolated because of the pandemic so for now 
my retirement has been confined to my home.  All of the beautiful emails made me 
emotional and brought back many good memories and I am so glad that I was able to 
“be there” for so many.  So, again I will thank you all from the bottom of my heart and 
assure you that you are in very capable hands with Denise working at “my desk”.  God 
Bless! 

 


